COMMISSIONERS MEETING

MINUTES
May 29, 2020
Meeting called to order by Commissioner Chair Jim Borst at 10am via conference call.
Present:    Commissioner Chair Jim Borst, Commissioner Paul Barham, Commissioner Ken Eakin, Chief Nathan Craig, Lt Chris Lyons and District Secretary Christy Boisselle

Jim Nelson with DA Davidson

AGENDA APPROVAL

MOTION by Eakin, SECOND by Barham to approve proposed meeting agenda - MOTION CARRIED.
STRATEGIC PLAN
· May 2020 Action Plan reviewed.

· Tentative June 17th for the Board retreat.
· Chief Craig reviewed the Year Long 2020 Focus.
· West Valley will host the June 18th Chiefs meeting.  We have the ability to decontaminate before and after the meeting, and there is plenty of room to spread out.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

1. Station 51 – Phase 2

a. Financing – Jim Nelson presented and reviewed the bank bids that have been received so far.

Banner Bank has dropped a percent to 2.53% with semi-annual principal payments, total annual payments of approximately $188,000. There is a draw down option and interest is accrued on what is drawn. There is an eleven-month drawn down period with a $100,000 per month minimum. Banner Bank has been easy to work with and has a local representative. 
Cashmere Valley Bank has a variable rate the last 5 years of the loan, which will increase the overall cost.

MOTION by Eakin, SECOND by Barham to give Chief Craig authority to negotiate the best bank offer, which is currently Banner Bank – MOTION CARRIED.

b. County Land Use – When plans were submitted to the County for Phase 2, they initially wanted the District to do a full-blown Type 3 review, which includes public hearings and studies.  It was discovered that a Type 3 land use review was done for the entire Fire Station project, including Phase 2, when the District started the building process in 1999. The District will now possibly have to do a new site plan, and possibly a Type 1 review.  Chief Craig has signed an addendum to the architect’s contract to cover this, which increase their fees $2,000 to $4,000. 
NEW BUSINESS
1. The Citizen Survey is open on the webpage.  We have advertised in the newsletter which should be delivered this week, along with on the Facebook page.  So far we have 40 responses.  Our goal is to make sure our mission is meeting the expectations of our citizens. This is a short 10 question survey that has taken about 4 minutes to complete.
2. MOTION by Eakin, SECOND by Barham to approve for signature Resolution 2020-343, Designation of Applicant’s Agent – MOTION CARRIED.  This resolution will used for a COVID grant submittal.
GOOD OF THE ORDER

1. March Employee of the Month is FF Ray Thomas.

2. April Employees of the Month are Lt Mike Gohl, FF Chase Tucker and FF Jason Tupy.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:43pm.  Dated at Yakima, Washington this 29th day of May 2020.
Attest:

Yakima County Fire Protection District 12

__________________________

___________________________
by: Christy Boisselle, Dist Secretary 
by:  Commissioner Chair Jim Borst
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